CHDEVE

Church planting in CHILE

Dear pastors and praying friends,

This letter is a little late, but that is only because we have been up to our eyeballs in the work here and I just haven't made time to sit down and write this letter. Here's a review on our February (and half of march by this point) and what the Lord is doing.

Church and Building Update

Back in December, which is when our summer starts, and things slow down here, I had prayed and asked the Lord to get us in a new building by the end of February, which is the end of summer vacation. March is when things pick back up, and everyone comes back from vacation, so I really wanted to be in a bigger, more centrally located, building by then. On Feb 29, we had our first service in the new building! Praise the Lord. Everyone is very happy about it, and we are all excited to see how the Lord will use it.

We had our first ladies meeting, where the women got together, sang, ate, and had a Bible message. We invited the wife of a Chilean pastor to come teach, and she did a great job. Her husband will be preaching our men's meeting later this month on the 29th, so please pray for that as well.

Our launch service is going to be March 24, and in the 3 weeks leading up to that, we are working to tag 6,000 houses with an invitation. So the 6,000 houses nearest the church will get 3 different invitations to the church. We have already had 1 visitor from those efforts, praise the Lord. We have also been working hard on social media to invite people, and as we are out inviting people, several folks have mentioned they recognized me from social media! We are praying for these moments to turn into visitors, and salvation decisions. Please pray with us!

We are also working on raising money to buy a building of our own. We are trying to raise 125,000 dollars which would be enough to cover the building, and any remodeling that would be necessary, Lord willing. Please pray with us about that, and if you would like to give towards that, you can send a donation to:

P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville GA, 30534 Attn: Shreve Building fund.

404-382-0097 Kyleshreveyoung@gmail.com
Vision Baptist Missions P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville, GA 30534

SHREVE

CHILE

Bible College

I teach 3 hours each Wednesday at the Chilean Baptist Seminary (Seminario Bautista Chileno). I am teaching the general epistles, and we have a really good group of students. It is an honor to be able to pour into such a good group of young men and women. Please pray for the SCB and for more laborers to be raised up. I would also like to have at least 1 person from our church take classes by the end of this year, so please pray for that as well.

Family Update

Isabella turned 5 years old in February. I cannot believe how big she has gotten. As I type this, she is sitting next to me on the couch practicing reading. God has truly blessed our family. Please just keep praying for our family as we work here in Chile. The kids are learning Spanish and making friends each week, and I'm enjoying seeing them grow. We read Bible stories to the kid during the week before bed, and recently started again in Genesis. Isaiah asked why the snake tricked God to eat an apple, so we still have some work to do on his theology, but it's nice to see that he is retaining some of what we're teaching him.

We would also like to thank all of you who sent us Christmas cards, offerings, and gifts during the holiday season. We are very thankful for your generosity, and sincerely appreciate it. May God bless all of you greatly.

Yours for Chile, Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah

